Hi Amy,
 
I have been passed your query.  There are specific issues I can help you with if you are only carrying out nail operations.  If you are piercing the skin, i.e. tattooing, waxing, etc then other requirements will apply.  But for manicures the below requirements are needed for the license to be approved:
 
	Licensed
	Appropriately licensed
 

	General maintenance and repair
 
	Premises , fixtures and fitting in good repair and easy to clean

	General cleanliness
 
	Premises, fixtures and fitting kept cleaned to a high standard

	Floors                   
	Maintained
 

	Floors
	Smooth
 

	 
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Impervious (wet areas only)
 

	 
	Graded and drained (wet areas only)
 

	 
	Disinfected every 24 hours (wet areas only)
 

	Walls and ceiling
	Impervious and cleanable (wet areas only)
 

	Lighting  
	Adequate
 

	Ventilation            
	Adequate
 

	Toilets and hand                  
Wash hand basins
	Accessible
 

	 
	Supplied with running potable water of at least 380 C

	 
	Supplied with soap and adequate drying facilities

	Wash hand basin
	Accessible from service area
 

	 
	Hot and cold or tempered running water ( at least 380 C)
 

	 
	Not within splash area of contaminants
 

	 
	Supplied with soap and adequate drying facilities
 

	Cleaners basin     
	Sole purpose use
 

	 
	Hot and cold or tempered running water
 

	Equipment cleaning basin (Skin piercers only)
	Sole purpose use
 

	 
	Hot and cold or tempered running water
 

	Sterilisation facilities (Skin piercers only)                       
	Separate room provided
Ultrasonic cleaners kept separate to sterilisation facilities designated contamination area provided;
 

	 
	Ultrasonic cleaners kept separate to sterilisation facilities designated contamination area provided
 

	Mattresses squabs &cushions
 
	provided with impervious covers
 

	Staff facilities
	provided
 


 
To answer your specific questions below, yes fabric seat covers are ok, distance to toilet is not specific, just needs to be ‘accessible’, water needs to be hot and cold and potable, parking would be a requirement under the Planning rules which is another department, please call the Council number 09 301 0101 and ask to be put through to the planning help desk.

